NoteWorthy
· NYLHA Board Member and labor historian Richard Greenwald has a new position—as Dean of the School of Humanities and Social Sciences and professor of history at Brooklyn College. Michelle Chen quoted Greenwald in the May 5th issue of The Nation in her piece on “Stress Less—The French E-Mail Meme.” Greenwald noted that, “many Western democracies…protect workers, have traditions of collective bargaining and a healthier sense of balance between work and home…We work longer hours, take less vacation and report more stress than Western Europeans. So…maybe they aren’t so ‘crazy.’”

· Richard Steier, editor in chief of The Chief-Leader received the 2014 Labor Communicator of the Year Award at the Metro NY Labor Communications Council’s 39th annual convention on May 30. In his acceptance speech, Steier spoke about how he came to write about public sector unions—a talk that aptly fits in with the theme of the NYLHA’s spring conference at the UFT on May 8th. To read the full speech, visit our Website at: http://newyorklaborhistory.org/. 

· Recent coverage of the opposition to luxury housing proposed for the  Domino Sugar Factory site and the plans to dismantle the towering sign over the Kentile Factory in Brooklyn puts us in mind of the work done by “Places That Matter—a project by City Lore and the Municipal Art Society—a grassroots survey of places in the five boroughs that the public finds important. The Census of Places That Matter- http://www.placematters.net/places was created to help broaden the ways that preservation is understood and practiced in New York City. The Census offers an alternative approach to identifying, celebrating and preserving places that matter to the people and communities who love them.” The NYLHA worked on this project to locate labor sites for inclusion. 

·  This year’s Debs Award went to a New Yorker—Sara Horowitz, founder of the Freelancers Union. NYLHA Board Member Gail Malmgreen is a long time supporter of the Eugene V. Debs Foundation and Museum in Terre Haute, Indiana. For more information, visit http://debsfoundation.org/foundation.html. 

